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I’m writing this column in July, nearly three weeks after the horrific floods in Kerrville 
and the surrounding rivers in the Texas Hill Country. Officials announced the week 
of July 23, that they will move from rescue to recovery mode. We all remember the 
heartbreaking stories about the loss of so many lives, especially those little girls at Camp 
Mystic in Hunt.

The loss of life, property and livelihoods is staggering as is the destruction of the river 
habitat for many miles along the Guadalupe will take years to recover. But let’s not forget 
the flooding effects in towns near the Llano, San Gabriel and other nearby rivers.

As a fly fishing club, what should our response be? 

Our club is part of the FFI Texas Council. The presidents of all the Texas fly fishing clubs 
are in constant communication (including those clubs in the most affected areas) to 
keep each other abreast of efforts that clubs or the Council can consider supporting or 
participating.

Early in the catastrophe, the need was great for qualified search-and-rescue volunteers. 
But now that efforts have moved to the recovery mode there  will  be the need for 
volunteers to continue helping the local community with the clean up. 

Also, there are many ways to donate funds including:

•	 Central Texas Community Foundation
•	 Community Foundation of the Texas Hill Country 
•	 Austin Disaster Relief Network

We will continue to keep close to the issue to see what 
makes sense for our club’s response. In the meantime, 
if you have any ideas or questions, please let me or any 
of our board members know.

Tight Lines,  

Kay Jackson 
President

Message From the President

https://ctxcf.org/

https://www.communityfoundation.net/

https://adrn.org/
https://tcffi.org/
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Fort Worth Fly Fishers 
Annual Auction & Banquet 

Saturday, September 20 

6:00 – 9:00 p.m. 

Fort Worth Elks Club 

3233 White Settlement Road, Fort Worth, Texas 

 

Don’t miss the opportunity for a chance to win incredible fishing trips from Northern Colorado 
to Patagonia, kayaks, rods, reels, and all the gear you need for a perfect fishing experience! 

Tickets $30 per person 

Tickets are on sale now! Go online (fortworthflyfishers.org) or  

contact – Bill Hodges for more information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:https://fortworthflyfishers.org/fort-worth-fly-fishers-auction/%23%21event-list?subject=
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4 Chances 2 Win!
1/$20, 3/$50, 6/$100

Drawing Saturday, September 20, 2025

1st PRIZE - $1800 MSRP NuCanoe F10 Kayak w/360 Fusion Seat + Paddle

The F10 is a compact fishing kayak that is perfect for rivers and small lakes and ponds. 
It combines great stability and super maneuverability, and pairs perfectly with the PIVOT Drive or a motor. 

2rd PRIZE - $500 Echo Rod & Reel with a Guided Fly Fishing Trip
9’ 5 weight with line and leaders and a full-day guided trip for two on the Brazos River with lunch.

Both donated by Russell Husted.

3rd PRIZE - $300 Orvis Gift Card 4th PRIZE - $200 Del Frisco Steak 
House Gift Card 
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SUMMER MONTHS / GUEST SPEAKERS

lake with anglers ready to chase still water bass on the fly. He is 
a master at finding and catching large trout, striper, carp, gar, 
and smallmouth bass on the fly. He enjoys both recreational and 
competitive fly fishing.

October, Nancy Willette
October brings another 
Okie, Nancy Willette.  She 
is a guide out of Broken 
Bow, Oklahoma, and has 
guided in Montana as 
well.  Besides being a great 
authority on catching 
trout on the fly, she is a 
real-world character who 
has stories on her world in 
Finance, raising kids, and 
selecting the “right” area 
to retire to if near year-

round fishing is your goal. When not speaking, consulting or 
working Nancy enjoys spending time fly fishing, hunting, and 
horseback riding in Minnesota, Alaska , Texas, Broken Bow-
Oklahoma, Iowa and Montana. Many club members have fished 
with her, and everyone has rave reviews. Learn more. 

September, Donavan Clary
Donavan Clary is the only 
full-time fly-fishing guide in 
Oklahoma. He also guides 
in Missouri. He has been fly-
fishing since 1982. Spending 
an average of 250 days a year 
fishing, it’s easy to say he’s 
committed! He is a volunteer 
with the Tulsa chapter of 
PHWFF and has been for 
a number of years. He also 
supports and volunteers 
with KEKOA Outdoors, 
another non-profit focused on exposing veterans to fishing and 
hunting. He is an avid supporter of Trout Unlimited and very 
active with the local 420 chapter. His family owns and operates 
a lodge on Tenkiller Lake in northeast Oklahoma, where they 
offer all-inclusive guide trips for individuals and groups. He 
loves Oklahoma and the Illinois River. The majority of his time 
is spent guiding float trips and wading trips above and below 
Lake Tenkiller for smallmouth bass, especially the Neosho 
strain smallmouth. He will even take occasional trips on the 

August, Casting Clinic 
Club, it is time for the annual Casting Clinic. But guess what? It’s HOT!! Extremely hot!! So, the idea of having a Casting Clinic at 5 
pm does not appeal to many of us. So, we are going to beat the heat by moving the Casting Clinic to Saturday, August 9th. Starting 
at 8 am and ending around 11 am. We also want a location closer to where the majority of our members live, that has water nearby 
for additional casting practice, no trees, and better parking. Well, I think we found a park that meets all of those needs as well.

Our location for the Casting Clinic will be the North Park in Haltom City. Recently renovated, this park is very clean, well-
maintained for casting, and meets all of our needs. And there is fishing available for those who want to after the Clinic, and Fossil 
Creek runs along the border of the park, for the creek fanatics!!

In addition to using the Fly Casting Skills Development Program, we will focus on roll casting on the water and casting from 
different levels. Both of these techniques are critical to creek fishing and will improve your casting and angling skills.

What should I bring? Dress accordingly. Sun protection. Hydration method of choice. Good casting rod and line. Suggest a 
6-weight or more, but not necessary. 

If you have not been to a previous Casting Clinic, take the time to review the program here: Casting Education

Hearing from members who have already been working in the program, we feel every member can benefit from these clinics and 
the Casting Skills Program. So, please join us, and take your casting and angling to another level.

Have any questions? 

Contact Russell Husted, russellhusted@sbglobal.net

mailto:https://fortworthflyfishers.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Leaders-on-the-Fly.pdf?subject=
https://www.bing.com/maps?pglt=297&q=North+Park%2C+5220+Denton+Hwy%2C+Haltom+City%2C+TX+76117&cvid=5d3c92f17e5341268633bd258eca1076&gs_lcrp=EgRlZGdlKgYIABBFGDkyBggAEEUYOdIBCDE1NjdqMGoxqAIAsAIA&FORM=ANNTA1&PC=U531
https://www.flyfishersinternational.org/Fly-Casting-Education/Casting-Education#CastingSkillsPrograms
mailto:russellhusted%40sbglobal.net?subject=
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Oklahoma Trip, September 5-7
We will go to Oklahoma and fish with one of our favorite 
guides, Donavan Clary. Coincidentally, he is also our speaker 
for the September meeting. We will be fishing the Illinois 
River for smallmouth bass and trout. This is a guided trip with 
Donavan and his guides. We will stay in a hotel there and go 
out with them on Saturday and Sunday. 

Because we are using guides, there is a cost of $150 per angler 
for them. They will provide flies and leaders if needed. You 
will need to bring a fly rod. Donavan recommends a 5wt, 6wt, 
or 7wt. The cost includes a day float trip. Also, on the days you 
are not floating, a guide will be available for wade fishing with 
a group. So this is a really great deal!

I am working on the schedule for the float trips, so please let 
me know which day you’d like to go. Donavan has made the 
entire weekend available. Let me know Friday, Saturday, or 
Sunday.

Also, Donavan is going to cook out for us on Friday night 
at his place. He’ll have hamburgers and sausages. Just bring 
your chair and beverage of choice. Also, bring sunblock and 
mosquito spray. At this time, he gives a presentation and goes 
over the fishing areas as well as flies, techniques, and so forth. 
We will meet there at 7:00 pm.

Here is the location: 15343 West 925 Rd., Parkhill, Ok 74451

Don’t follow the GPS up the hill. First yellow 2-story you see 
after the turn. We will try to have a sign at the entrance.

Saturday evening, you are invited to meet the FWFF at Big 
Daddy’s on the Dam restaurant. You will be on your own for 
food and drink. We can gather as friends and share our stories.

We were not able to secure one location for lodging. There is 
plenty to choose from in the area. There’s camping at the State 
Park. There are RV hookups at Gore Landing. There are rooms 
at Tenkiller Lodge, just tell them you’re with Donavan when 
booking.

This is a member-only outing. 

It is a 4 1/2-hour travel time from Ft Worth to Gore, 
Oklahoma. It’s about a 45-minute drive from Gore to the 
upper river to fish for smallmouth. 

You will need an Oklahoma fishing license. You can get a day 
pass for $26.

Please let Dan know if you plan to attend. We need to get 
a headcount. Also, let him know if you would like to fish 
for smallmouth on Saturday or Sunday. The trout are in the 
section below Tenkiller Lake, and the smallmouth are above it. 

This is going to be a great trip, so let’s go fishing!

Dan Tatum, Outings Director
682-201-6113 | Tatum.daniel@yahoo.com

DATE ACTIVITY / CONTACT INFORMATION

Saturday, August 9 North Park in Haltom City / Russell Husted / russellhusted@sbcglobabl.net or 682-261-1702

Friday, September 5-7 Oklahoma Trip / Dan Tatum / tatum.daniel@yahoo.com or 682-201-6113

Tuesday, September 16 High Oak Park, Arlington / Russell Husted / russellhusted@sbcglobabl.net or 682-261-1702

Saturday, September 20 FWFF Annual Auction  / Bill Hodges / bcolhodges@aol.com or 817-528-1157

Saturday, September 27 FWFF Clean Up / Paul Lund / lupol63@yahoo.com or 770-294-1940 

Saturday, October 11 Epic Lakes Outing / Dan Tatum / tatum.daniel@yahoo.com or 682-201-6113

Friday, October 24-26 Bill Ward’s Outing / Dan Tatum / tatum.daniel@yahoo.com or 682-201-6113

Friday, November 7-9 Coastal Trip / Dan Tatum / tatum.daniel@yahoo.com or 682-201-6113

Saturday, November 15 Brazos Clean Up / Paul Lund / lupol63@yahoo.com or 770-294-1940

Saturday, November 22 Local Outing Nature Center / Dan Tatum / tatum.daniel@yahoo.com or 682-201-6113

Tuesday, December 2 Christmas Party / Bill Hodges / bcolhodges@aol.com or 817-528-1157

FWFF CLUB ACTIVITIES

mailto:Tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:russellhusted%40sbcglobabl.net?subject=
mailto:tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:russellhusted%40sbcglobabl.net?subject=
mailto:bcolhodges%40aol.com?subject=
mailto:lupol63%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:lupol63%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:tatum.daniel%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:bcolhodges%40aol.com?subject=
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FWFF CLUB ADVENTURES
Colorado 2025 
Colorado 2025 is in the books and behind us. But only in time, and not memories. Southern Colorado. Dry flies. Colorful trout. 
Beautiful scenery. Great food. Live music. What is not too like about that? Well, there was rain, lightning, wind, slick rocks, low 
water, lodging issues, spooky trout, and Russell’s cooking!!!! We survived all of that and had a great time!!

I’ve lost count of the number of times the non-sanctioned club trip, lol, has made the journey to Southfork, Colorado. Personally, 
this was my 69th time up there, and each one brings loads of memories. And this trip was no different. New friends were made, and 
we reunited with old friends. It’s always great to be together as a group. Many are already looking forward to a trip in 2026!!

The unofficial count of attendees was well over 50. Definitely was high attendance this year. There were fly fishers from the Dallas 
club, East Texas, and from who knows where else, which was what made it fun. We all enjoyed our time together. Our mornings 
started loading up, and packing our lunches for the day, which included smoked meat from Jim Smith, and our famous trout 
salad sandwiches, which have been evolving every year!! So good!! One would think that with that many attending, we would be 
stumbling all over each other. But that was not the case. We spread out and rarely saw anyone out in the forest or on the creeks.

Most of the water we fished was small creek tributaries that make their way through canyons and pastures. Throwing our flies 
upstream to small pockets of water, the trout were very willing to take our various fly patterns, and the action remained solid 
throughout most of the week. The group used a wide variety of rods, and Tenkara seemed to be even more popular this year. It was 
so awesome to see the beautiful trout, fighting to get off in crystal clear waters.

Sunday night, a presentation was shared with the group, refreshing them on the week ahead, techniques, and what special events 
were to be had. Monday night, we had a group party, which was a huge hit! Pulled pork, and all of the fixings, including Vaughn’s 
Carolina slaw!! Again, so good!! Wednesday night was LIVE music, led by Bruce Sublett, who was fantastic!! Ted Moore also 
jumped in, along with Larry Geer. Later on, there was another jam session with Ted and Byron, which was also great to listen to. 
And then there was the now annual trip over to Rachel’s Food Truck, for some great food, and amazing guest service!! Several 
lessons were learned from the time at Rachel’s. Some good and some not so good. LOL

The pictures that came from the trip are absolutely stunning! Please take the time to visit our social media sites to view. There will 
also be a brief overview at the September meeting. If you did not go this year, try making it in 2026!! Tentative dates for 2026 will 
be the 11th through the 18th of July. Till next year!! For more great photos from this trip visit, FWFF’s photo gallery.

http://photo galleryhttps://fortworthflyfishers.org/photo-gallery/
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Cleats aren’t just for football…
By Les Jackson

Some of my fly-fishing friends call me a human “Billy goat” because I like to climb all over places and do it with reckless abandon in 
search of fish, especially fish and small places, high and rocky places. When I packed my gear for the Fort Worth Fly Fishers trip in South 
Fork, Colorado, I took two pairs of wading boots, but none with cleats. Before the game began, I was already at third and long…

On Day Three of the trip, I joined some fellow small creek aficionados, David Crawford and Ted Moore of the Lubbock Flyfishers, who 
introduced me to some high altitude, difficult to get to streams. We trekked to a creek that is chock full of wild, native cutthroats, and we 
had a ball right up until 1 o’clock or so as we finished our final casts at a waterfall. Taking pictures, we mused over our surroundings and 
the fish that we caught, and all settled on the idea of returning to the car to have some lunch, which, afterwards, we’d come back for some 
more fishing later that afternoon. 

Unfortunately, while quickly following David out of the canyon, I learned that the flats booties I wore – the pair with the super-duper 
gripper that was hailed by Orvis as the grip to end all grips was almost my end. (Note: To be fair to Orvis, these booties work fantastically 
for saltwater and “level ground” warm-water fishing). Before I knew it, all I remember is my feet sliding skyward, and me seeing blue and 
clouds. Instantly, I came down hard on my left side near my kidney that it almost took my breath away. I was stunned. 

This could’ve well been the end of the story, but I wasn’t hurt all that badly. I shook the stinging pain to my ego, and I was able to manage 
my way out and up the hill. While sitting in the car eating lunch with Ted and David, I remember thinking, “Wow, I can’t believe I did 
that climb without cleats”. Timeout.  

I should have planned a better game-day strategy, which is the point of the story (other than “don’t do what I did”). If you are going to 
any place that has slick or wet or uneven rock surfaces, it’s best to have a set of boots with cleats that have either been screwed in or are 
designed to have them, like Korkers, that have a version with changeable inserts for cleats and felt or rubber. You should bring two sets 
of boots on your fishing trips or if you go to a new fishing area for the first time. Having two different types of boot sets -- one with cleats 
and the other with either rubber or felt soles -- is especially important for multiple day trips since you will be fishing in different types of 
water and conditions. Remember, if you fish with a guide in a drift boat, they require uncleated soles. 

Whatever you choose, it’s a necessary item to have them with you as I have learned in Oklahoma at Beaver’s Bend or locally at Possum 
Kingdom as I have often climbed down the hill to get to the Brazos below the Dam.

Another important accessory for your game plan is a wading staff. Most experienced fly fishers will tell you that the most important 
thing to carry with you beside your net is a wading staff, especially one that has a strong point and a strong shaft that offers a unbending 
rod to lean on when you get in trouble or the test or probe places where you might want to tread, but the treading part is really the most 
important. 

A good place to find really good wading boots is at Orvis. According to Orvis Ft Worth Fly Fishing Manager Stephen Woodcock, the 
Orvis Pro series or Clearwater Boots can be fitted with aftermarket cleats. He suggests PosiGrip™ Screw-In Studs as they are easily 
screwed in and fit and work best. Or, you can go to Bass Pro or Cabela’s to find other wading boot options. 

My recommendation is to do a little research and try to find out whether soft metal is better or hard metal. The least expensive way is to 
visit a hardware store searching for 
shorter studs, remember if too long 
you can penetrate the sole and your 
foot.  Although this solution is better 
than nothing, there are better options. 
My understanding is that there’s 
plenty out there.

Remember, don’t forget your wading 
staff and booths with cleats because 
these two items may save you from a 
breakneck accident or worse. Good 
traction is not just for football. If you 
add cleats, you’ll score a better outing.
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CONSERVATION UPDATE
Marine Creek Trail Cleanup & Fishing Event, August 27

I look forward to your participation in the inaugural 
trail cleanup event. We will focus on trail cleanup, 
bank cleanup, and water line cleanup in our 
“adopted” section, MC-9. Trash bags and drinking 
water will be provided. Bring your own gloves. 

Fishing should be good from the bank or kayak, 
so come prepared for early morning work that 
transitions into fishing fun and meet up for lunch for 
those who want to. 

Marine Creek Lake Parking Area WEST

8:00 - 10:00 am clean up our adopted Trail Section

10:00 - 12:00 pm kayak or bank fishing

12:00 pm enjoy lunch nearby

Paul Lund, Conservation Director

770-294-1940 | lupol63@yahoo.com

“Let’s make a difference in our community.”

Brazos River Cleanup 
Below Possum Kingdom Dam 

November 15

Many members fish this section of the river, so mark your calendars 
for this 6th annual cleanup event at the Hwy 16 bridge. We’ll have 
more information coming out soon, so stay tuned! Hope to see you 
there. 

Public Event · Anyone on or off Facebook.

Brazos River Cleanup Below Possum Kingdom Dam 

Hwy 16 Bridge / Brazos River 

Saturday, November 15

12:00 – 4:00 pm

Learn more

https://www.google.com/maps/place/Marine+Creek+Lake+Park+Parking+Area/@32.8270563,-97.3982594,16z/data=!4m14!1m7!3m6!1s0x864e7508d414d7f3:0x97167c3a3428cd43!2sMarine+Creek+Lake+Park+Parking+Area!8m2!3d32.828995!4d-97.4000313!16s%2Fg%2F11dxd3xyfs!3m5!1s0x864e7508d414d7f3:0x97167c3a3428cd43!8m2!3d32.828995!4d-97.4000313!16s%2Fg%2F11dxd3xyfs?hl=en-US&entry=ttu&g_ep=EgoyMDI1MDcyMy4wIKXMDSoASAFQAw%3D%3D
mailto:lupol63%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:https://brazos.org/newsletter/summer-2025/pk-project?subject=
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IN REMEMBRANCE

In Memory of a Friend — A Fly Fisherman, a Warrior, and a Mind Like No Other
Bill Hodges

7/18/2025

This week, the world lost a good man. And those of us who knew him — 
truly knew him — lost a brother, Karl Froehlich.

He was a fellow fly fisherman. Anyone who’s cast a line in the early 
morning light with him will remember his near-mystical patience. He was 
there for what the river gave: the stillness, the clarity, and the chance to be 
outside the chaos.

But that chaos — he understood it more than most. As a political analyst, 
he saw the moving pieces that the rest of us missed. He could dissect a 
geopolitical crisis over a black coffee or read between the lines of a news 
cycle like he was reading sheet music. Insightful, sharp, sometimes cutting 
— but never cruel. His words were chosen with care, and when he spoke, 
you listened.

Before all that, he served. Military life shaped him, though he never wore it 
on his sleeve. He didn’t talk about it unless you were quiet long enough for 
the memories to surface. And even then, they came wrapped in humility. 
His strength was the quiet kind — a deep current beneath calm water. He 
didn’t seek medals or recognition. He sought purpose.

He was a paradox in the best way: private but warm, intense yet deeply kind, skeptical of most things but loyal without question. 
You never fully figured him out, and maybe that was the point. 

We all have our version of him. A fireside conversation. A long hike in silence. A book he insisted you read. A dry fly, he swore, 
worked better in the shade. What ties them all together is this: he showed up. When it mattered, he was there, present, listening, 
thoughtful. And that presence now leaves an ache.

So here’s to the friend who never needed to be the loudest in the room. The man who let his character speak for itself. The soldier, 
the thinker, the fisherman — and the enigma who, in being hard to define, became impossible to forget.

May the river run smooth for him now. And may we keep casting forward, carrying his memory in every drift. I love you, 
Froehlisimo. Now you will meet Connie in heaven, the love of your life.

Christmas Party Slide Show
Club members, we are planning for the Christmas Party and could use your help. I know it's 100 degrees, and tough to think about 
Christmas, right now!! But good planning is always a good thing. We had a slide show up during the Birthday party, and it was 
nice to see some photos, both recent and from our past in the slide show. We want to do that again, during the Christmas party. To 
enhance that even more, we need photo's. These slide shows take time to put together, hence another reason to start on this now!!

What kind of photos are we looking for? We would like to remember members that are no longer with us, that are part of our great 
history. Group photo's. We love this. Funny photo's are always a big hit, so send those our way. We will also pay tribute to our Past 
Presidents, in some way. So start going through your pics, wherever they may be stored, and send to us. Thanks for helping us here.

Russell Husted, Education Director

682-261-1702 | russellhusted@sbcglobal.net

mailto:russellhusted%40sbcglobal.net?subject=
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1. Attach your beadchain to the 
hook shank you would like a 
clouser. 

2. Bring your thread down the 
shank, stopping right before the 
hook bend.

3. Attach your brush using the 
wire core of the brush.

4. Give this 6 really tight and close 
wraps before tying off and cutting off 
the excess. 

5.  Grab 2 legs, keep them connected; 
this will make working with them 
easier, and tie them on one side of the 
fly.

6. Bring the other pair of legs around 
and tie in a similar fashion. Trim the 
legs to be as long as the tail. 

Fly of the Month:  Redfish Crack Variation
Written and photographed by: Michael Rios

Tying Director

Materials:

- Large Beadchain eyes
- EP Tarantula brush 1” Black
- Crazy legs Black/Purple tipped 
- EP Craft fur brush black/purple
- UV resin
- 140 D Black thread
- any saltwater style sproat, stinger will work. I’m using Ahrex 
NS122 for this one. 



Fort Worth Fly Fishers Newsletter      							          August 2025      Pg. 12

7.  Behind the eyes, attach your 
Tarantula brush.

8.  Give the brush 3 wraps behind 
the eyes before cutting off the tag 
end. 

 

9. Whip your fly.

10. Secure the threads around the 
eye of the hook and the beadchain 
with UV resin. Once you do this, 
the fly is complete.

Fly of the Month:  Redfish Crack Variation - continued

Fly of the Month

Do you know someone who you think should be featured in the Fly of the Month? 
If so, feel free to refer them. 

For questions contact Michael at coolimanjaro217@gmail.com.

Fish Camp
Well it has been almost a year, since the Fish Camp concept was first being discussed, and we are winding up our first round of 
the program.  It has seemed to be a great program.  To review…the overall goal for the program was to add value to your club 
membership, and help folks connect.  At the meetings, Daniel Tatum manned the door to greet new folks.  All the board members 
made a point to welcome new members, including the club president who recognized new or visiting folks.  For folks that joined 
in June ‘24 or more recent, we paired you up with a seasoned member from the club so you would have a fishing buddy to see at 
the meetings, and to go on outings with.  Dan Tatum scheduled local outings where you and your buddy could fish together.  We 
provided 6 clinics on various fly fishing related topics, in conjunction with the meeting to help with your fly fishing competency.  
We also provided a number of casting clinic opportunities.  And now it is time to begin again with the matching.  We will be doing 
this through the August time period.  And will again attempt to match you to someone who lives in your zip code or a near-by zip.

Feel free to email me (georgeprochaska@sbcglobal.net), or text me @ 682 230 7818, if you have any ideas to make the program 
better.  Also, if you would like to volunteer to help with the matching, that would be appreciated, it is a larger job than you might 
imagine.  Many thanks for all who participated this year.  We have had good feedback, and just like anything else, know we can 
improve it with more ideas, and focus. 

George Prochaska, VP Programs
682-230-7818, georgeprochaska@gmail.com

mailto:georgeprochaska%40gmail.com?subject=
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Grapevine
Hop & Stink Brewery
906 Jean Street, Grapvine, TX 76051

The second Wednesday of every month at 6 p.m. Michael 
Tulowitski leads a fly tying class for all levels. All materials 
will be supplied.

Arlington
Arlington Vise Squad, Mixed Up Burgers
510 East Avenue K, Grand Prairie
972-606-6700

Thursday nights, with dinner and drinks starting at about 
5:30 p.m. and tying about 6:30 p.m. This event is usually led 
by a rotating cast of FWFF members who provide materials, 
but participants should bring their own vise and tools. It 
meets in a semi-private room.

Fly Tying Groups Around Town
One of the best ways to improve and learn new tying skills as well as make new friends is to attend one of the tying events held 
in our area on a weekly basis. If you are a seasoned and experienced tyer, many of us would be glad to learn a new pattern or 
technique from you. If you are new to the whole mystifying ordeal of putting thread and feathers on a hook, do not be intimidated. 
Come and watch, enjoy a cold one, and catch up on recent fishing reports.



Our Purpose
“The purpose of our local club is to provide a forum for the 
meeting and exchange of ideas among members concerning 

the art of fly fishing.” Federation of Fly Fishers, Southern 
Council 2002 and 2003 Club of the Year,

Texas Council 2014 Club of the Year 
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Fort Worth Fly Fishers 
Board Members

Position 		  Name 			   Term 

President 		  Kay Jackson 		  2024-25 

VP Programs 		  George Prochaska	 2025-26

Vice President 		  Brett Morehead 		 2024-25 

Auctions/Raffles 	 Bill Hodges 		  2024-25 

At-Large 		  Don Irwin 		  2024-25 

Communications 	 Laura Durden 		  2024-25 

Conservation 		  Paul Lund 		  2025-26 

Education 		  Russell Husted 		  2024-25 

Fly Tying 		  Michael Rios 		  2024-25 

Legal 			   Mike Nelson 		  2023-24 

Membership 		  Barry Clark		  2024-25 

Outings 		  Daniel Tatum 		  2024-25 

Secretary 		  Jerri Meaux	  	 2025-26 

Social media 		  Cody Weaver 		  2024-25 

Treasurer 		  Liz Davis 		  2024-25 

Welcome our newest members!

Brian Andrews, Kurt Benson, Cody Benton, Hank Billman, Carson Calzacorta, Lori Flynn, Matt Glenn, Kolton Gough, 

Steve Harris, Benjamin Hernandez, Sean McCarthy, Keith McCorkle, Rick Messina, Susan Mowery, Dennis North, 

Paul Parman, Greyson Perkins, Jake Pierce, Mary Ranck, Dan Roberts, Alfredo Rosendo, Jim Shirey, Craig Skelly, 

Kyle Whitecotton, and Preston Wilson. 


